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“It is not what 

you do for your 

children, but 

what you teach 

them to do for 

themselves that 

will make them 

successful 

human beings.” 

◼ Ann Landers 

 

 

New Agenda Items Notes 

 

Welcome & Introductions 

 

Jennifer Hammock, Vice-Chair in Mr.Redman’s absence opened the 

meeting at 5:33 p.m. All the attendees introduced themselves. 

Mr. Redman arrived 5:37 p.m. and assumed the duties of Chair.  

 

Present: 

Sara Bravo, Principal 

Albert Buckner, Assistant Principal and acting Secretary 

Vasco Eagle, Parent 

Jennifer Hammock, Parent 

Don Lauro, Parent 

Linda Dyke, Parent 

Jennifer Martinez, Graduation Coach 

Alison Kearley, Community Member 

Don Redman, Community Member 

Veronica Funes, Parent 

Yagoub Elmahi, Parent                

Rena Mendez, Parent 

 

Not Present but communicated intended presence at September 

meeting with intended membership: 

 

Ralph Hodges, Community Member 

Josh Colvin, Faith-Based Partner 

Daniel Reed, Teacher 

 

SAC Membership & SAC 

Chair Vote 

 

SAC Membership List 

 

A motion was made by Vasco Eagle to engage in a vote for SAC 

membership. The motion was seconded by Don Lauro.  

 

All present were voted in as members with the following exceptions:  

Jennifer Martinez 

Yagoub Elmanhi 

Rena Mendez 

 

Voting for Officers; 

 

Don Redman was nominated to be the 1920 SAC Chairperson by Linda 

Dyke. Vote passed unanimously.  

 

Jennifer Hammock was nominated to be the 1920 SAC Vice 

Chairperson by Vasco Eagle. Vote passed unanimously.  

 

The AP is appointed by the Principal. Non-voting member. 

 

Approve May 2019 SAC 

Minutes 

 

Vasco Eagle moved to approve the minutes and Linda Dyke seconded 

the motion.  

 Approval of the May 2019 minutes passed.  

 

 



SAC Meeting Dates/Times 

It was agreed by common consent that the meeting dates would remain 

the fourth Tuesday of each month at 5:30 p.m.  

 

SAC Meetings will be held on the following dates for the 1920 school 

year: 

 

September 24, 2019 

October 22, 2019 

November 26, 2019 

January 28, 2020  ** Mid-Year Stakeholder’s Meeting 
February 25, 2020 

March 24, 2020 

April 28, 2020 

**Quota for 8 meetings met 

 

1920 District SAC 

Mr. Redman attended the 8/26/2019 meeting. Mr. Redman stated that 

School Facilities was the topic with an emphasis on the half cent sales 

tax.  

 

Vasco Eagle asked if Englewood is a part of the plan for improvement. 

Ms. Bravo responded that we have been slated for $23,000,000 in 

improvements. 

 

Mr. Eagle asked questions pertaining to the half-cent sales tax and 

available literature or information. Mr. Redman stated there is not 

additional information at the present time. The City Council will be 

addressing the issue at tonight’s meeting. The decision will be whether 

or not to allow the citizens to vote on the sales tax.  

 

Mr. Redman said the issue may be on the ballot in November as a 

referendum.  

2019-2020 School 

Improvement Plan  

Mrs. Bravo said that she has put Assistant Principal Stacey Johnson in 

charge of the plan for this year and the first draft has been submitted. 

Mrs. Bravo further stated that two goals were identified for the plan 

and those goals will be shared at next month’s SAC meeting.  

 

EHS Highlight 

Mrs. Bravo re-introduced the idea of an EHS highlight shared at each 

monthly meeting. All SAC members agreed they would like that 

tradition to continue. Some suggested highlights shared by Mrs. Bravo 

were the JROTC Program, the Early College Program, Performing 

Arts, Dual Language, The CSS Program and the ESOL Program. Linda 

Dyke suggested the CSS Program be highlighted in September. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
Principal’s Report/Opening 

of School Overview 

Mrs. Bravo shared a presentation outlining the Vision and Mission of 

Englewood High School. Also reviewed were the 1819 school data 

points, and initiatives and celebrations for the new school year.  

 

Specific time was taken to discuss the state-mandated 5 hours of 

Mental Health instruction for all 6-12 students. Duval County students 

will be receiving this instruction in 30 minute increments during Early 

Release Wednesdays, or “Wellness Wednesdays”. 

 

Alison Kearley made a suggestion to include Full Service Schools as a 

part of the Mental Health Lessons (letting everyone know the services 

offered by Full Service Schools as a part of the process was discussed at 

the District SAC Meeting.  

 

Additional time was taken by Mrs. Bravo to outline the additional 

safety and security measures taken as part of the state mandate and 

shared the plans for additional monthly drills, metal detectors, threat 

assessment procedures and classroom safety procedures. 

 

 

Closing 

 

 

Next SAC Meeting Date: Tuesday, September 24th at 5:30 p.m.  

 

Mrs. Bravo provided details about Open House, scheduled for Monday, 

September 9th.  Ms. Funes asked if there would be translators available 

at the Open House.  Mrs. Bravo shared there would be six 

paraprofessionals present to translate.  Mrs. Bravo also asked for 

volunteers to recruit additional SAC members at the SAC table that 

evening.   

 

Ms. Hammock made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Mr. Eagle 

seconded the motion.  Motion passed.  Meeting adjourned at 6:24 p.m.  


